
CHIPPING BARNET RESIDENTS FORUM

WEDNESDAY 5TH JULY, 2017

AT 7.00 PM

THE FORUM VENUE IS VARIABLE.  PLEASE CHECK THE DETAILS OF THE INDIVIDUAL MEETING OR CONTACT THE GOVERNANCE 
SERVICE CONTACT FOR VENUE DETAILS.

Chairman: Councillor Lisa Rutter 
(Chairman),

Vice Chairman: Councillor Caroline Stock 
(Vice-Chairman)

Governance Services contact: Paul Frost 020 8359 2205 chippingbarnet.residentsforum@barnet.gov.uk.

ISSUES TO BE CONSIDERED AT THE FORUM MEETING

No Issue Raised Response

1.  Chipping Barnet Residents Forum 5th July 2017 - Initial Issues List 
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CHIPPING BARNET RESIDENTS FORUM

Chipping Barnet Library
Greek Cypriot Centre

5th July

7PM
Chairman:  Councillor Lisa Rutter 

Vice Chairman: Caroline Stock
 

ISSUES TO BE CONSIDERED AT THE FORUM MEETING

Items must be submitted to Governance Service (ChippingBarnet.ResidentsForum@Barnet.gov.uk) by 10.00am on the fifth working day 
before the meeting (for example, if a meeting is due to take place on a Wednesday evening, questions must be received by 10am on the 

preceding Wednesday)
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Issue Raised Response

1. Subject:  Barnet High Street Widening Consultation.  A petition of 
1326 validated signaures at the time of publication.

Lead Petioner: Keith West Chairman of Union Street Residents 
Association

Ward: High Barnt

Union Street Residents Association (USRA) Members and Residents 
oppose the siting of loading bays in Union Street which is already under 
intolerable pressure on parking and usage.

Barnet High Street traders and residents across the CPZ area oppose 
the proposal to remove parking bays and the loading bay on the western 
side of the High Street from the Post Office to the Spires and to site 
loading bays in Salisbury Road and Union Street.

I write as Chairman of Union Street Residents Association (USRA) and 
delegated spokesman and for Barnet High Street Traders and the local 
community likely to be most affected by the proposal.

2. Subject: Growth in traffic in the New Barnet area

Submitted by: David Howard on behalf of New Barnet Residents 
Association

Ward: East Barnet

Nationally there has been a growth in traffic in most areas. Locally New 
Barnet is well into an increase of 1000 new homes by 2020. There is 
chronic congestion with regular gridlock to the roads of New Barnet. 
various mitigation measures are possible at a number of key junctions 
and sections of the roads. The council has, or is getting, nearly £10 
million of CIL money which should be used for such improvements. 4



Issue Raised Response

Action proposed: To undertake a comprehensive area study of the 
roads and traffic issues so that a programme of improvements can be 
carried out alongside Section 106 traffic works arising from various 
developments in the area.

3.

Subject: New Leisure Centre in the Victoria Recreation Ground

Submitted by: David Howard on behalf of New Barnet Residents 
Association

Ward: East Barnet

Formal planning approval has now been given for the new Leisure 
Centre in the Victoria Recreation Ground. We understand that a 
contractor has been appointed to construct the building. 
Please will you publish details of when the work will start and the 
estimated completion date. 

Will the previously promised outdoor adult physical exercise trail be 
incorporated in the associated works to upgrade the Rec?

4. Subject: Proposed 20mph zone Hadley Green/Highstone

Submitted by: Elisabeth Kahn on behalf of Hadley Commoners 
Association

Ward: High Barnet

Proposed 20mph zone Hadley Green/Highstone. I have been a Hadley 
Common resident for 50 plus years and consider it a ridiculous, 
unnecessary and unenforceable proposal just when the rest of London 
is dispensing with these zones.
Action proposed: The Council  turns down the 20mph request5



Issue Raised Response

5.

Subject: The road seal on Great Bushey Drive and Oak Tree Drives 
(N20)

Submitted by: Mrs Umran Asman on behalf of neighbours on Great 
Bushey Drive and Oak Tree Drive N20.

Ward: Totteridge

The current road seal on Great Bushey Drive and Oak Tree Drives 
(N20) are not working. It is very poor quality and stone chips keeps 
coming of the surface. There are several puddles formed in the middle 
of the road and tar comes up to the surface in hot days, damaging the 
car tires and paint. 

We surely deserve better and long lasting road seal for the Council tax 
we pay. A regular seal will look better but more importantly last much 
longer, costing less to the council, therefore to us.

Action proposed: Please re-seal the roads with proper asphalt, before 
summer.
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Contact:  Governance Service, Assurance Group, London Borough of Barnet, NLBP, Building 2, Oakleigh Road South, 
London N11 1NP. Tel: 020 8359 5129, Email:  chippingbarnet.residentsforum@barnet.gov.uk       

Future meeting dates: 

Date of meeting Location Deadline Date for Issues 

5 July 2017 Greek Cypriot Centre 2 Britannia Rd, London 
N12 9RU

10am 28 June 2017

18 October 2017 Chipping Barnet Library 3 Stapylton Rd, 
Barnet EN5 4QT

10am October 25th 2017

Items and questions must be received by the Governance Service by 10am on the fifth working day prior to the meeting for the 
item to be discussed at the Forum. 
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